### This week at Christ Our Savior

Sunday, April 23, 2017 9:15 am Worship

10:30 am Sunday School

10:45 am Bible Class 3:30 pm Confirmation

Monday, April 24, 2017

9-1:00 pm Office Open

7:00 pm Council Meeting

Tuesday, April 25, 2017

9-1:00 pm Office Open

1:00 pm 1 Corinthians

Bible Study

7:00 pm Praise Ensemble

Wednesday, April 26 2017

9-1:00 pm Office Open

5:45pm Bells

7:00 pm Choir

Thursday, April 27, 2017

9-1:00 pm Office Open 1:00 pm Projects

7:00 pm Bible Study

Friday, April 28, 2017 Office Closed

Saturday April 29, 2017

9:30 am Men's Bible Study

10:00 am New Member Class

Sunday, April 30,2017 9:15 am Worship

10:30 am Sunday School

10:30 am Congregational Meeting

. . iviee

11:30 am Potluck

3:30 pm Confirmation

Christ our Savior Lutheran Church 3151 N. 120th Avenue Holland, MI 49424 ☎616-738-0100 The "Lutheran Hour" radio broadcasts can be heard on Sundays as follows:

-6:30 am on station 105.7 FM from Grand Rapids

—7:30 am on station 720 AM from Chicago

—12:00 pm and 10:00 pm on station 1680 AM from Kentwood

Worship for Shut-ins can be seen on channel 54 or Xfinity Channel 21 at 11:30 AM or our website

www.cosholland.com and going to the "Sermons & Media" section.

## YOUTH NEWS

Ways to help the youth:

Pray Support Donate

Youth Group meets 1st & 3rd Wednesday of each month starting @ 7pm. All middle school and high school students are welcome!

Carol Garnsey COS Youth Director Home- 616.772.9763 Cell- 616.566.2190

cosyouthgroup77@gmail.com

Check us out on Facebook: COS Youth

Collecting of pop cans continues—If you have a lot of cans, the Youth are willing to pick them up.

"Thank you to all that have given generously to support the Youth!"

# **Christ Our Savior**

## **Announcements**

For the Week of April 23–April 30, 2017



#### Spring Voter's Meeting Today

Christ Our Savior's spring voter's meeting is scheduled after the service. To be efficient with time we would like everyone to get their snacks & coffee after the service, then return to the pews so the meeting can begin. Following the meeting will be our "5th Sunday" Potluck lunch.

The primary item on the agenda will be voting on new representatives for the Church Council, Elders, Trustees, and Open Arms Committee. Positions are open due to term limits, and to fill current vacancies.

Attendance by all members of Christ Our Savior is highly recommended, as your input on our direction is both welcomed and needed as we move forward. Open positions include:

OfficeCurrent NomineesVice PresidentRob ShinskyHead ElderBruce Campbell

Evangelism

Treasurer Phil Matro
Head Trustee Rick Elushik
Ministries John Olson
Missions John Klug

Elders Ryan Ohse, Brian

Scheiderer + 2 positions

open

Trustees Ray Crockford, Ken

Reimink

Open Arms Jean Vizithum + 1

position open

#### Men's Saturday Bible Study

Men's Saturday Bible Class meets the first three Saturdays of each month at 9:30 A.M. We heartily invite you to join us next Saturday as we study 1 John 4. In it we'll find strong encouragement to live at peace with fellow Christians, and what it means if we treat each other like dirt. Join the fray!

Dig Deep Bible Study @10:45am Sunday Mornings after worship.

### **CELEBRATING BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK:**

April 25—Mike Bareman, Matt Atkinson, Lydia Wiesenauer

April 26—Marie Fenrich, Erin Yasick

April 27—Irie Berghuis

April 28—Joanne Nitz, Rhea Berghuis April 29—Pastor Wiesenauer, Esther

Mackey

April 30—Esther Klug, Josiah Wiesenauer

#### **CELEBRATING ANNIVERSARIES THIS WEEK:**

April 29—Doug & Erica Mandrick

#### **Thank You**

Thank you to everyone who helped out and contributed time, talent, and treasure during Holy Week and Easter. Food, flowers, music, A/V, cross bearers, acolytes, greeters, and even people who helped clean up afterwards – God worked through you to serve one another and make Easter worship a blessing for everyone.

**Pastor Stephen Wiesenauer** 

### Youth Garage Sale

The annual garage sale will take place on Thursday, May 11 through Saturday, May 13. You can start bringing items for the sale the starting on Tuesday, May 2. The items can be put in the youth room. Any questions, please talk with Carol Garnsey.